



    Unapproved Minutes

Naples Sandpiper Bay Club

3000 Sandpiper Bay Circle





         Naples Fl





Board of Directors Meeting



                Clubhouse Friday March 28, 2003






  9:30 AM

1. Call to order:

Mr. Fitzpatrick called the meeting to order at 9:30 AM

2. Determination of Quorum/Confirmation of Proper Notice:

Eleanor Busch called the roll of the Board of Directors. The following members were present: John Marabello, Al Alves, Marc Hamel, Harold Klote, Kurt Ott, George Fitzpatrick, and Eleanor Busch. Manager advised the board that notice of the meeting had been posted in accordance with the By-Laws and statutory requirements. 

3. Approval of last meetings Minutes:

Minutes will be approved next meeting due to copy machine being down.

4. Approval of 2003/2004 fiscal year Budget

Motion: Kurt Ott moved and Marc Hamel seconded to approve the Budget as presented. It was questioned by a member, the  purpose of the 7,000 dollars legal fees. Mr. Fitzpatrick explained it was set-aside for the Wetlands Committee in the event they decided to take legal action regarding the ownership of the wetlands. The motion was passed unanimously to approve the 2003/2004 fiscal year Budget.

5. Discuss and approve Special Assessment (balance needed for roof replacement):

The contract for the roof assessment was approved for 243,235. Roof reserve had 192,057. There is also an additional 950 dollars need for removal of palm trees. Balance needed 52,128 to complete the roof replacement. 

Motion: Eleanor Busch moved and John Marabello seconded the motion to approve the proposal for the special assessment of 300dollars to be paid by the owners of each unit for the roof replacement by May 10th 2003. The motion was unanimously decided.

Roof construction will begin April 14th 2003
The special assessment is an estimated figure. In the event the estimation was too high a credit will be issued to the owner to be used toward their next quarterly maintenance fee.
6. Correspondence to the Board:

Correspondence sent to the board were discussed and commented on 

Motion: John Marabello moved and Eleanor Busch seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was passed unanimously. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:20 AM

